HORNING PARISH COUNCIL

Norfolk


Horning Parish Council

Guidelines relating to the use of the village green flag / flag pole.

1. Only flags that fully conform with the “Plain English Guide to Flying Flags” issued by the Department for Communities and Local Government shall be flown.

2. Should an individual or organisation wish a flag(s) associated with them to be flown / displayed on the Parish Council flag pole, a written application outlining full details of their flag(s) involved, the reason(s) behind their request and the period they wish their flag(s) to be flown / displayed for should be submitted to the Clerk to the Parish Council.

3. Any such request will be duly considered by the parish council at their next meeting, the parish council’s decision shall be final with no right of appeal by the applicant.

4. Any costs associated with the flying of flags for individuals and/or organisations shall be fully met by such individuals or organisations.

5. The flag shall only be flown at “Half Mast” to reflect significant national or local events, the decision as to whether the flag should be flown at half-mast shall be taken by the chairman (in his absence the vice-chairman) and two other councillors.

6. Following a decision being made to fly the flag at half-mast, the reasoning behind the decision shall be reported at the next parish council meeting.

7. These guidelines will be reviewed annually by the parish council

Clerk: Jo Beardshaw

Myrtle Cottage, 52 Church Road, Potter Heigham, Norfolk, NR29 5LL

Tel: 01692 670787

Email: horningpc@gmail.com

